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May and June have been busy months for the Lott crew! 
We left Guatemala in time to arrive for the nursing pinning 
and graduation of Megan Clark, from Valdosta State 
University. One week later, I had the privilege of 
performing the wedding ceremony that changed her last 
name from Clark to Lott! 
On May 14th (Mother’s Day), our son Timothy and 
Megan tied the knot! We are excited and proud to have 
Megan as a part of our family, and are very happy for them 
both. Tim is currently stationed at Moody AFB in 
Valdosta, but will be finishing up his service with the Air 
Force in January. Tim and Megan are planning on living in 
the Chattanooga, Tennessee area after Tim leaves the Air 
Force. We wish Tim and Megan God’s best for their lives 
together, and look forward to God touching many lives 
through their testimony, as He has already! Please pray for 
them as they begin their lives as husband and wife. 

Congratulations Tim and Megan!  We love you! 

TOOT! TOOT! AND PRAISE THE LORD! 

I’m not one for tooting my own horn, but I do want to give 
praise the the Lord, and thanks to my family, for their 
support and encouragement over the long road of study that 

has led to my graduation. On Friday, May 19th, I received 
my Master of Arts in Biblical Counseling from Luther 
Rice College & Seminary! Thank you, Bro. Dan Martin, 
for encouraging me to start this 
journey so many years ago! God has 
been good, and although it had to 
come one course at a time over 
many years of study, it has been a 
good education and a blessing to see 
how God has used those studies in 
the lives of many people in 
Guatemala! 

MORE SOULS AND DECISIONS! 

Bro. Jerry Power of Friendship Baptist Church in 
Hurst, TX, asked me to preach a Family Camp for about 
10 churches in the Texas/Oklahoma/Arkansas area that he 
has coordinated for several years. After praying about it, I 
felt it was the Lord’s will for us to stay an extra month to 
do that camp, and to visit a few of our supporting churches. 
in the Texas area. 

During the Family Camp, 10 people trusted Christ as 
their Savior, and one young man surrendered to the 
ministry! Praise the Lord! There were also many other 
decisions made by the young people regarding their service 
to the Lord and “Going the Extra Mile!” (camp’s theme).  
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